THE TROUBLE WITH THE RUBBLE 2006 – 2015

In November 2009 the Labor Minister for Natural Resources, Environment and Heritage, Karl Hampton, wrote:“The stockpile is the result of a commercial arrangement between the developer and the Minmarama Park community for the stockpiling of inert waste material from residential and commercial (hotel) development sites in the Darwin CBD” (Letter from Minister for Natural Resources, Environment and Heritage, Karl Hampton to Bill Day, 18 November, 2009).

CLP Opposition Leader Terry Mills wrote in 2009: “While I would like to know precisely what will happen to the dump in the long term, I have no problem with the leaseholders exercising their right to earn revenue from their land within the terms of the lease....” (Letter from Terry Mills MLA to Bill Day, 4 November, 2009).

On May 15, 2014 Peter Chandler, Minister for Lands, Planning and Environment in a four-page decision refused to grant an Exception Development Permit (PA2013/0170) for the dump. Minister Chandler wrote: “...any decision to allow the introduction of an industrial use, adjacent to, and with access through a low density residential community [Minmarama], in an area so proximal to sensitive vegetation communities with significant physical constraints, should in my view only be taken in the broader policy context and having regard to the longer term intentions for the locality.”
In May, 2015, Minister for Lands and Planning, Dave Tollner  wrote to a Fong Lim constituent: “My predecessor also took steps to ensure the appropriate use of Lot 5182 by refusing to consent to a recent application for the UNLAWFUL stockpile of fill located at the end of Fitzer Drive and required the stockpile to be removed. My Department is monitoring this situation to ensure compliance, with a 'fill removal and revegetation management plan' required to be developed”.(my emphasis BD).
